GENDER SEMINAR BORDERLAND DYNAMICS PROJECT- Monday, 03 July 2017
WELCOME REMARKS -HEAD, DEPARTMENT OF SOCIOLOGY 
AND ANTHROPOLOGY,PROF. PETER ATEKYEREZA
· The Principal of CHUSS
· Dean, School of Social Sciences
· The Project Coordinators in the Partner Universities
-University of Khartoum
-Makerere University

-University of Bergen
-University of Addis Ababa, and 
-Associated Institutions
· Students – PhD and MA
· Supervisors of the Students
· Distinguished Facilitators to the Gender Seminars,
· Colleagues, Ladies and Gentlemen

It is my great honour and pleasure to welcome you to Makerere University and to the Department of Sociology and Anthropology in particular. The meeting today presents one of those required engagements that we are mandated to hold regularly as academicians and researchers. What makes our societies progress or retrogress or stagnate is more to do with actions and inactions of human beings than physical material matter. The concerns of the Borderlands Dynamics project reflect this reality. Historical analysis shows that the borders themselves were a human creation (irrespective of how they were made) and some are still contested. The processes and consequences of living in these borderland realities are also shaped by human actions in conformity or resistance to established modus operandi in order to survive. What is legal or illegal in this survival is ultimately necessitated by livelihood realities. It is such livelihood realities that often negate the inter-territorial border stringent rules and laws. These negations may be referred to as illegal or criminal under the law but may also be seen as normal and legitimate by people who survive through them. In addition, different sections of the populations may benefit while others may be more hurt by the enforcement of the laws.I, therefore, find it very useful to apply a critical gender lens to these processes and activities in terms of how they impact on men, women, children and the ageing.
I applaud the capacity strengthening arm of the project. For us in Makerere University, training 4 PhDs and 10 MAs to completion will be no mean achievement especially in the area of Humanities and Social Sciences.  As a new Head of Department, I welcome this engagement of the Department of Sociology and Anthropology to participate in project activities and I look forward to continued meaningful participation including in the recruitment of students, their training, examination, supervision and ultimately their graduation. 
Finally, I welcome and encourage all of us to actively engage in the USAA activities in order to make our presence felt as Sociologists and Anthropologists. I wish you best deliberations during your meeting. I thank you.
